
 Head of School Blog.. 
Dear Parents and Carers,  
It’s hard to believe we are already at the end of November and after this 
coming week we will be in full Christmas mode at school. This all kicks off 
this Friday of course with our Christingle Service at the usual Friday 
church time. We are looking forward to seeing as many of you there as pos-
sible. We have started this week by welcoming Elizabeth Tozer from the 
Christian Charity MAF, back into school for a special assembly to launch 
the MAF Advent Adventure. If you would like to engage with the advent 
adventure at home with your child and see what it is all about you can visit 
the online interactive experience at www.mafadvent.org from the 1st of 
December. As well as our Christingle this Friday, we are also inviting chil-
dren to come in dressed in non-school uniform in return for a donation of 
sweets for the Tombola at the Christmas fair on the 10th December. There 
have been a couple of date changes to the calendar so please check those 
out. Lastly, we are really looking forward to welcoming you in for your par-
ent teacher conferences next week. If you have not yet booked in, please 
do so by calling the school office where Emily has access to the booking 
forms and will do her best to find a slot that suits you. This week at school 
we are focussing on assessments and so far the children are showing up 
with resilience and tenacity. They brought their game faces today and de-
spite the nerves that assessment week can bring for some, there has been 
a vibrant buzz throughout school. As always your children are doing you 
proud in their actions and their attitudes to learning. They are supporting 
one another with encouraging comments and showing one another the true 
meaning of friendship and comradery. While assessment week is an im-
portant tool for teachers to be able to plan for children’s next steps in 
their learning it is also a fantastic opportunity for the children to have a 
sense shared challenge and gain the ability 
to grow in empathy and understanding for 
one another. Something the children of 
Veryan have in bucket loads! 
Have a fantastic week all. 
 
Best Wishes 
Emeline Goodall 

Building a brighter future together 



We are Still collecting uniform .. 

Some preloved uniform has been collected 

this year (thank you to all those who have 

donated) this will be available on a shiny 

new website soon, we will let you know 

when it is. If anyone has any more second 

hand uniform that no longer fits your chil-

dren we would be so grateful for it. This 

will not only provide a small income for the 

school to  benefit the children, but also 

provide affordable uniform for all the par-

ents and carers at our school. Thanks 

again.  

 

 

 

02/12/22 - Christingle 

02/12/22 - NON SCHOOL UNIFORM DAY if 

children would like to come in their own 

clothes please bring sweets as a donation (for 

the Christmas fair) 

05/12/22-06/12/22 - Parents meetings, please 

book a slot if you haven't already! 

05/12/22 - Swimming week, if your child has 

been invited and you’ve not already consented 

on ParentPay please do this, many thanks 

08/12/22 - Dodgeball was moved to the 8th 

which clashes with swimming so  CAN-

CELLED 

10/12/22 - Veryan Christmas Fair 

13/12/22 - ***DATE CHANGE*** Nativity and 

Carol Service in the Parish Hall 17:30 (children 

back at school for 17:00) 

14/12/22 - Reception and Y6 Height and 

weight measurements  

14/12/22 - Christmas lunch, invited to wear 

Christmas jumpers 

14/12/22 - Veryan Church Carol Service (not 

part of the school, just a date for the diary!) 

18:00 

16/12/22 - Last day of term 

 

DAILY WRAPAROUND 

CARE... 

Wraparound after-school care is still 

available Monday - Friday 15:15 to 

16:15, as well as our already running 

breakfast club. This is at a cost of 

£4.50 and  can be booked on parent 

pay.  

On Monday’s Mr Webb will run the 

afterschool club with fun sports activ-

ities. 

Tuesday’s-Friday’s Miss Rosevear is 

planning many exciting activities with 

the children, based on termly 

themes. Snacks are provided.  

When booking afterschool care on 

Parent pay, please do not just add 

funds, but also go to Booking, and 

book on ‘After school bookings’ here 

you can choose a day to assign the 

money to, or, add a day to you bas-

ket and then pay if you haven’t add-

ed funds yet. This way we can have a 

register ready and know who is com-

ing and when, thank you very much!  

Building a brighter future together 



Veryan’s Christmas Fair is on Saturday 10th December from 15:00 to 17:00 in the Par-

ish Hall. There will be stalls, tombola's, Carol singing, and a Father Christmas Grotto, as 

well as the turning on of the lights at 17:00.  

Everyone welcome,  

and any help on the 

day would be fantas-

tic! 

Veryan School will be 

holding a non-school 

uniform day  tomor-

row, Friday 2nd De-

cember, any children 

participating are en-

couraged to bring 

sweets in as a dona-

tion and these will be 

used as tombola priz-

es at the Fair! 

They  are also looking 

for old toys and books 

to be donated for the 

tombola, please bring 

anything you would 

like to donate to the 

office, many thanks! 
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PLEASE BOOK ON PARENTPAY BY 

9AM FRIDAY 2ND DECEMBER 





Carne…  
This week in Carne we have gone to Space!  
The boys have found out about the star that gives us heat and light (the sun) and about the moon 
which circles planet earth, our home. 
They were amazed to find out that we live on a planet floating in space which circles the sun along 
with seven other planets.  
They’ve dressed up as astronauts and pretended to fly in our home made rocket to the moon 
where they can jump up in the air and not come down straightaway because there is very little 
gravity on the up there.  
I think we have some future space travellers ready to join Spaceport Cornwall, don’t you? 
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Pendower… 

Pendower have been making 2D shapes with lollypop sticks, can you name all the 

shapes?  
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Kiberick… 
 
Kiberick's topic this half term has been the geography of North America. We 
have had a particular focus on Central America and Canada. It has been fasci-
nating to explore atlases and plot places on the map.   
We used The Met Office website to research the temperature and weather of 
capital cities across these regions. Mrs C showed us how to create a graph from 
a table of data in Excel.  
 
Mrs C is extremely impressed with the accuracy and attractive presentation of 
this complex information 
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